
 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott and Hillary Patz Family 

Pack 391 and Troop 589 

 Outstanding Scout Family 

With feet in both a Cub Scout Pack and a Boy Scout Troop, this energetic family keeps on the 

go. Dad was very active in their Cub Scout Pack, but since about a year ago he has taken on 

the position of Troop Treasurer, serves as Webmaster and as Merit Badge Counselor, and will 

lead the Troop's contingent to Many Point Scout Camp this summer. In a former Pack, mom 

was Committee Chair, and now serves as a Den Leader in their current Pack; two months ago 

she stepped up to the role of Troop Committee Chair. Their commitment and dedication are so 

appreciated, and they can always be found at meetings and campouts. Their older son, now a 

First Class Scout, is an organization machine, and is in the process of revamping the Troop 

library for the first time in a decade. Their younger son is quite active as a Bear Cub Scout this 

year. When not Scouting for adventure or serving in one position or another, they somehow find 

time to keep bees and make delicious honey which they graciously share with their 

Scoutmaster! 

The lake Minnetonka District recognizes Scott and Hillary Patz and their sons, of Pack 

391 and Troop 589, as an Outstanding Scout Family. 


